
City of Hartford 

Memo 
To: Mayor Hall 

From: Sanya Vitale 

cc: City Council 

Date: 07/11/23 

Re: Liquor Permit Input 

John Stewart of the Big Twin has decided to retire and sell his business. 

The new owner’s information is as follows:  
 
Applicant/Licensee: M.J. Turner and Associates LLC 

 
Business address and phone number: 40-42 W Main St, Hartford, Mi 49057 

 
Home address and phone number of partner(s)/subordinates: 

Michael J. Turner, 5535 Little Paw Paw Lake Rd, Coloma, MI 49038, C: 708-526-9776 

Per the State Liquor Control Commission:  

Since this request is a transfer under MCL 436.1529(1), approval of the local unit of government is 
not required.  However, a copy of this notice is also being provided to Local Governmental Unit 
should they wish to submit an opinion on the application or advise of any local non-compliance 
issues. 

Under administrative rule R 436.1105, the Commission shall consider the opinions of the local 
residents, local legislative body, or local law enforcement agency with regard to the proposed 
business when determining whether an applicant may be issued a license or permit.   

As such, the Council may want to provide input on the license transfer with regards to the outdoor seating 
area or other related concerns. 

 


